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Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
Thank you very much for all the support you are giving to your children and us. We understand that these are very 
difficult times and each family situation is unique. Please know that whatever you are managing to do that is 
okay. You are doing your best and that is enough.  
I would like to let you know that for us the live lessons and assemblies are our favourite time of the day because 
this is when we feel connected. That although we may not all be in school at the moment, we are still very much 
part of the St Mary’s family. 
Once again, I urge you to step away from electronics over the weekend and do something that re-charges you. 
There are some ides for you to try on my bingo card on page 3 of this newsletter. 
Kind Regards 
Mrs Berry 
 

Welcome back to Mrs Measham: 
We would like to welcome back from maternity leave Mrs Measham, co-head of school 
 

Online Safety Mr Cook: 
https://learning.nspcc.org.uk/news/2020/may/online-safety-during-coronavirus 

 
 
 
 

Tweet of the Week 
 
“Each one of us Christians is a branch of the 
one vine that is Jesus; and all of us together 
are called to bear fruits of this common 
membership in Christ.” 

Pope Francis (@Pontifex) 
 

 
SAFEGUARDING 

Please be reassured that although the school 
is closed to some children, we are still here to 
support you and your family. If you have any 
safeguarding concerns please email 
admin@st-marys-ipswich.suffolk.sch.uk and 
Mrs Berry will contact you directly. 

 

 

https://learning.nspcc.org.uk/news/2020/may/online-safety-during-coronavirus
https://twitter.com/Pontifex?ref_src=twsrc%5Egoogle%7Ctwcamp%5Eserp%7Ctwgr%5Eauthor
mailto:admin@st-marys-ipswich.suffolk.sch.uk


Year 1: 
Year 1 are reading a book about the African Savannah.  They have created some wonderful watercolour 
sunrise and sunset pictures and today added silhouettes of animals for a true savannah vibe. 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Year2 important letter from Boris Johnson: 
 
 

 

 

  



Face Masks: 
Please could we remind all parents to please wear a face mask/covering when dropping off or collecting 
your child from school. 

 
Thank you to all of our Critical Workers 
The whole school community would like to thank all of our critical workers their on-going work during 
this pandemic. 
 
 
 

 
 
 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
Mrs Berry's Bingo: 
Activities to help you unplug. We are all spending a lot of time sat at our electronic devices. Take a break 
and try one of these activities. I’d love to hear what you tried. Can you think of any other ideas? 

  
 

 



 
 

St Mary’s Catholic Primary School Advice for parents during lockdown: 
 

 

 
 

St Mary’s Catholic School SEND support at home our Top Ten Tips: 
 
 

We understand that we are not able to provided face to face support at the moment for all of the pupils, but we 
can arrange a chat and check in on Google Classroom if you or your child wants to speak to us. Please email the 
office and this can be arranged for you. 
 
Here are some strategies that you can use at home to support you child if they feel stressed or anxious or are just 
not coping at any point during lockdown, some of these may not work and that is okay. 
 
 1) Keep your child in a routine, it is really important to get them up and get them ready each morning as they 
would for school. Structure and routine are good and mentally it gets us ready for the day ahead. If you require 
visual timetable cards to support this please get in touch. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 
2) If your child is feeling stressed with school work online then you can give them a break, it is okay to take a break 
from learning and it is okay to not complete the work all in one go. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
3) Break up the work into smaller chunks and if you can use a visual cue or now and next board to show them 
what they have to do. You can create your own or we can help you make one.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
4) If they need it, use a timer to give them a clear start and finish time for each activity or lesson. You can use 
online timers, such as the one here - https://www.online-stopwatch.com 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
5) Make sure that they get some downtime and they get some time to relax.  
 
6) If your child gets angry, then give them some space and allow them to go somewhere that they feel safe, 
possibly their bedroom and let them do something that they like, something that will calm them down.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
7) Do not push them to talk about why they are angry or upset until they are ready to talk. If you push it too 
quickly then they may have to start the process of self-regulation again.  
 

 

  

 

 



8) Provide them with calming/sensory equipment. It can be as simple as a ball of blue-tack, fidget spinner or just a 
cosy blanker. If you don’t think you have anything get in touch and we can help with this. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
9) If your child needs an overlay in school then they can download the Colorveil programme to support them 
whilst they are doing their online learning and it is free - https://www.aurelitec.com/colorveil/windows  
 
10) Do not struggle alone please ask for help.  
 
For any further information on the above please ask to speak to Mrs Ridall 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



Parents supporting children’s mental health: 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Activities 
https://blog.pobble.com/100-non-screen-activities-for-kids 

 
 
 
 

https://www.suffolk.gov.uk/children-families-and-learning/wellbeing-for-education-return/family-
wellbeing/ 
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Dates for your Diary: 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Term dates for 2021 
 
Spring Term 2021 
Tuesday 5th January – Friday 26th March 
Half term: 15th – 19th February 
Staff Training day: 4th January 
 
Summer Term 2021 
Monday 12th April – Friday 16th July  
Bank holiday: 3rd May 
Half term: 31st May – 4th June 
Staff Training days: 19th & 20th July (disaggregated) 
 
 

 
 

 


